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OEEEL ENNOuNCEMENTS

Faculty  Meetings,   Spring,1980

The   regular  monthly   Faculty  Meeti,ngs   will    be   held  at   3:00   P.M.   on   the   following
dates :

February  8     |   G145
March   l4            -N125
Aprl.Ill            -N125
May   9                     -N125

*****
Committee   to   Develo Standard   Facult Evaluation   Form

The  Board  of  Vi.sitors   has   directed   that  one  more   attempt  be  made   to   develop  a   faculty
evaluatl.on   form  that   would   be   used  college-wl.de,   and   that   the   Faculty  act   upon   the
proposed   form  before   the   end  of  the   spri.ng   semester.

A  committee  composed  of  the   followl.ng  members   has   been   appoi.nted   to   develop   a   propos-
al     for  action   by  the   Faculty  at   its  March  meeting:

Harold   Cones,    Chairman
Carl    Colonna
Jay  Paul
Lisa   Cipriano   (student)
Gary  Bromley   (student)

*****
Electi.on   of   De artment   Chairmen

Several   departments   wi.ll   need   to   elect   chair-men   for   a   three  year  term   beginning  on
May   18,1980.      Affected   departments   will   receive   ballots   withi.n   three   weeks.

*****
To   All    Personnel -   Pay   Checks

Due   to   the   new   Consoll.dated   Payroll   System  mandated   by   Richmond   the   salari.ed   payroll
and   hourly  payroll   has   been   merged   and   checks   will   be   dated   the  16th  and   lst  of  each
month   for   both   groups.     Small   differences   I.n   checks   are   due   to   utl.lization   of  a   dl.f-
ferent   Income   Tax   (Federal   &   State)   wi.thholdl.ng   schedule   used   in   the   new   payroll
system.      The   Social   Securi.ty   rate   for   1980   is   6.13   as   it   was   for   1979.      Students   will
conti.nue   to   recei.ve   their   paychecks   on   the   15th   of  each   month.

Vice   President   for   Financial   Affairs
*****

EaJSL±1 ty/Sta ff   Parki. ng

It   has   come   to   the  attention   of  the  Traffic   Control   Appeals   Comml.ttee   that   a   number
of  faculty  and   staff  members  are   parking   in   the   student   parki.ng   lots,   particularly
the   new   parking   lot   behi.nd   Wing field   Hall.      Faculty   and   staff   parking   1.n   the   student
parkl.ng   lots   reduces   the   number  of  student   parki.ng   spaces   and   leaves   a   number  of  park-
1.ng   spaces   unused   i.n   the   designated   faculty/staff   parkl.ng   lot.

Because.of   thl.s   problem,   we   ask   your   cooperation.       PLEASE   PARK   IN   THE   DESIGNATED
FACULTY/STAFF   PARKING   LOT   WHEN    SPACE    IS    AVAILABLE.

Traffi.c   Control   Appeals   Comml.ttee
*****

_Change   in   the   Captai.n   John   Smi_th   I_i.a_rary   Hour_a

Starting   January  26,1980,   the   Captain   John   Smith   Li.brary  wi.1l    be   open   on   Saturdays
from   Noon   to   3:00   P.M.      This   is   a   temporary   reduction   of   three   hours   per   week   and   l.s
due   to   the  recent  cut  of  the  library's   budget   by  the   College.     The   Saturday  reduction
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in   hours   was   determined   by  a   three  month   library  use   survey  which   showed   that  Saturday`
morning   was   the   time   durl.ng   the   week  when   the   li.brary   is   used   the   least.      Hopefully,
Saturday   ll.brary   hours   wl.11    return   to   normal   with   the   begl.nni.ng   of   fi.scal   year  1980/81.

Margaret  S'tewart,   Assl.stant
Dl.rector   for   Publl.c   Services

*****
artmen.t  .Chal.rmen   -   Vi.6e   President   for   Academl.c   Affairs   Meeti.n

Monthly  meetings   will    be   scheduled   during   the   semester   l.n   order   to   provi.de   an   opportu-
ni.ty   for   department   chai.rmen   and   the   Vl.ce   President   for   Academic   Affai.rs   to   have   in-
formal   and   free   discussions   on   matters   of  mutual   1.nterest.

These   meeti.ngs   will    be   held   at   2:00   P.M.   on   the   followi.ng   dates:
February   1    -   Board   Room
March   7   -   Board   Room
Apri'1    4   -N125
May   2   -   Board   Room



Facul ty Staff  News

l\_E±i'S. a .GELEBELL_ Il{EO_rJ .flllfiil

member   of  a   panel   discussing   "The   Expanding   Role   ofI        _1£__-I    ^-n\,an+|'^n

Language   Ph.D.'s   in   Medical   Writing   and   Editing"   at   the   annual    national   coffvention   of
On   December   29   Ken   Newell    was   a   memDer   oT   a    ijaHtH    ui]vu...„g       ,.._   _._,

the   Modern   Language   Association   of  America   in   San   Francisco.*   *-*   *   *

Mike   Staman   has   had   two   papers,   one   on  mathematical   modeling  and  one   on   non-tradi-
tional   students,   accepted   for   presentation  at  the  annual   international   forum  of  the
Association   for   Institutional   Research   to   be   held   in  Atlanta   this  May.

Duri.ng   the   faH   M1.ke   presented   a   review  of  SCHEV   issue   papers   on   finance   and  on   the
role  of  the   urban   college   to  the  Virginia   Association   for   Institutional   Research.     At
the   annual   busi.ness  meeting  Mike  was   elected  as   secretary/treasurer  of  the  association.
Also   durl.ng   the   fall   he  was   also   appointed   to   the  Board  of   Diy`ectors   of  the   southern
region   of  the  Society  for   College   and   University  Planning.*****

Ruth  Kernodle,   Coordinator   of  Gerontology,   has   been   appointed   by  the   Virginia   Center
on   Aging   to   serve   on   a   state-wide   task   force   on   Gerontology   in   Higher   Education   in
Virginia.      This   task   force   has   been   commissioned   by   the   Virginia   Center  on   Aging  at
the   request  of  the   State   Higher   Council   on   Education   to   study  and  make  recommendations
to   the   Counc"  I)n   curriculum  design   and   organizational   arrangements   for   all   levels   of
gerontology   programs   in   the   state.        *   *   *  *   *

pre-Reti rement   Plannin Worksho

On   January   18   and   19   The   Christopher   Newport   berontoiugy   riu"in  ,,,,.    r.___,._   _
day  workshop   on   "Pre-Retirement   Plami.ng"   at   the   Hidenwood   Presbyterian   Church   in
Newport   News.      This   workshop   is   being   sponsored   by   the   church.      CNC   faculty  members
participating   will    be   Ruth   Kernodle,   Gerontology   Coordinator,   Sanford   Lopater,   Mary-
Gertrude   Sholtis,   Adjunct   Professor   Dona   Mory`is,   and   Lewis   Henry  of   the   ODU   Economics
Department.      Topics   to   be   covered   are   The   Challenge   of  Maturity,   Health  and   Mental
Health   in   Retirement,    Financial    Planning,    Family   Relationships   and   Living   Arrangements,
and   Use   of   Lei.sure   Time.      The   enrollment   in   the   workshop   1.s   full   and   the   waiting   list
indicates   that  another   session  will   be  offered   in   the  near   future.*****

On   the Role   of  the Col 1 e

Newport   Gerontology   Program  will   present  a   two.    _        _I__.i_._I..    rhnv`rh    in

in   Amerl.ca's Future

The   question   is   not   whether   the   College   has   a   future.       Ine   AmeriiaH   puHuia.iv„   „...
continue   to   grow.      The   most   challenging   agenda   to   confront   any   people   I.n   history  con-
fronts   us   today.     The   need   for   sophisticated  educati.onal   effort   is   unprecedented.
The   issue   is   whether   our   genius   can   invent   educati.onal    insti.tutions   and   systems   equal

The   American   population   will

to   the   challenge.

We   are   moving   into   a   new  decade   in   which   the   tensions   between   the   poor   and   the   less
poor  and   between   the   younger   and  older  adults   in  our   country  are   likely  to   become
more   acute.     We   have   shaped   an   economy  characterized   by  a   significant   shift   from  the
production  of  manufactured   goods   to   the   demand   for  and   the   provision   of  greater  pro-
fessi.onal,   human,   and   technical    services.      More   and  more   of  the   economic   and   politi-
cal   decisions   affecting   the   daily  lives   of  our   people  are   necessarily  transitional   i
character.      Among   the   so-called   hard-core   unemployed  young,   and   the   underutilized
talents   represented   by  a   growing   senior  citizenry,lies  a   formidable   challenge  to-I-,-1 -...-. +u   +ha   anay`nv   nf   a   |arae   Part   Of   Our   POpulati
discover  new  ways   to   release   productivity  the   energy  of  a   large   part  of  our  Population
talents   represented   by  a   growing   senior   ciiifcHi"    ,,..   u    ,_ ..... __`

Never   before   has   the   relationship   between   formal   education   and   the   problem-solving
arenas   in   the  world   of  work   been  more   vital .     Never   before   has   the  opportunity  to  com-
bine  the   best  of  our   human   talents   with   the  most  sophisticated  technology   for  educatio



now  avai.lable   been   so   great.

Hi.story  may  set  the   terms   for  the   future,   but   the  lessons   it  teaches  are  no   substitute
for  confronting   the   future  on   its   own   terms.      Thl.s   is   a   tl.me   for  adventure   and   1.nven-
ti.on.      Gloom-and-doom   are   not   only   un-Amerl.can,   they  are   clumsy  and   l.nappropriate   tools
with   which   to   achi.eve   the   future.

There   i.s   an   i.nexcapable   connecti.on   between   the   education   of  our   people   and   their  capa-
city  to   parti.ci.pate   in   the   economl.c   promise   of  Ameri.ca.     And  as   Jefferson   argued.   only
a  well-educated   people   are   able   to   conduct   the   poll.ti.cal   experiment  of  a   democracy.

Note:      The   foregoing   paragraphs   are   taken   from   "Forward   to   the   Basi.cs"   by  Wi.lli.am   M.
Bierenbaum,   President   of  Antioch   Universi.ty,   published   on   p.   56   of   the
December   3,1979, l.ssue   of   The   Chronical 9±  H 1' gh er*****

AN   EQUAL,'OPPORTUNITY   EMPLOYER

Education.

ANNOUNCEMENT   0F   A   STATE   OF   VIRGINIA   CLASSIFIED   POSITION   VACANCY

CLASS   TITLE:

SALARY :

Clerk  Stenographer  C

$8040   -   $10992

DATE   OF   VACANCY:                     January   31,1980

APPLICATION   DEADLINE:      January   24,    1980

CLASS   CODE:           11033

POSITION   NO:       00062

DEPARTMENT:      Accounting   a   Finance
and  Economics

APPLICATION   INSTRUCTION:       EMPLOYEES   0F   THE   CO"ONWEALTH   0F   VIRGINIA  WHO   MEET   THE
MINlunM   QUALIFlcATIONs   DEscRIBED   BELOw AND   WHO   ARE    INTERESTED   IN   THE   POSITION   SHOULD

COMPLETE   THE   STATE   APPLICATION.FOR   EMPLOYMENT    (G.O.    FORM   P-12)    AND   SUBMIT   IT   TO
res.    ELlzABETH   WELCH,    TRAILER   8-A,    NO   LATER   THAN   5:00   p.M.,    jANUARy    24,    i980.

JOB  QUALIFICATIONS:     Completion  of  high  school   or  equivalent   and  at   least   two  years  of
clerical  or  stenographic  experience.     Ability  to  type  and  to  take  and  transcribe  short-
hand  notes  accurately  and  rapidly.     Education  may  be  substituted  for  experience  or
experience  related  to  the  duties  of  the  position  may  be  substituted  for  education  on  an
equivalent  time  basis.

Mental  alertness;   clerical  aptitude;   detailed  knowledge  of  business  English;   general
knowledge  of  business   arithmetic  and  bookkeeping  principles;   general   knowledge  5:f  filing
systems   and  principles,   office  management   tlnd  supervision.

Christopher  Newport  College  will  have  the  option  of  promoting  a  qualified  State  employee
or  selecting  an  applicant  from  outside  the  Virginia  State  Government. .


